Case # U2019-0002

Dear Sirs.

You have listed this project as categorically exempt from an environmental view. That would be the opposite truth. This project will use more water than any of the homes within a half mile each way, and stink up the air so it is unbearable to breathe. To say nothing of the increased traffic from transient workers and the use of chemicals and fertilizers, which will go back into our limited ground water.

By the growers own estimates, water will be approximately fifteen gallons per square foot. Based on 2500 square feet, that would be approximately 37,500 square feet per grower, time ten growers that would be 375,000 gallons in this residential zone. That sir, will be a disaster for these homes.

This is not a commercial area but is zoned RR-2. The county survey found that 90% of owners here are against commercial growing for these reasons. The AD Hoc committees main reason for siding with the pot growers was because the growers, have invested a lot of money and will not be able to recoup it in a one year extension. Maybe they should have thought about that before they built, not having legal authority. This is not the residents problem. The supervisors on the AD Hoc committee are wrong or maybe partnered with the commercial growers, to come up with this decision. Please listen to the people, and just follow the law. A one year extension is already too much.

I am opposed to all commercial pot growing in RR-2 residential zones.

Doug Weston 16850 Franklin Rd Fort Bragg Ug hit